

## P.O. Box 69, Norman Wells, NT X0E 0V0 Phone: (867) 587-2455 Fax: (867) 587-2545 E-mail: coo@nwlc.ca



October 21, 2010

Judith Wright-Bird Chair Sahtu Land Use Planning Board P.O. Box 235 Fort Good Hope, NT XOE OHO

**RE:** Draft #3 Public Hearing November 23-25

Dear Ms. Wright-Bird:

Please be advised that I have been directed by the Board of Directors of the Norman Wells Land Corporation to make a request of the Sahtu Land Use Planning Board to postpone its scheduled public hearing on Draft #3 of the Sahtu Land Use Plan. The NWLC needs more time to evaluate the latest draft and to conduct its on-going consultations with its Membership. As such, the NWLC will not be ready for the November 23-25 public hearing as scheduled. The NWLC Board does believe that it will be ready by the third or fourth week of January and hopes that the Sahtu Land Use Planning Board would consider re-scheduling the hearing for that time. I apologize on behalf of the NWLC and once again respectfully request that the meeting be postponed and re-scheduled for late January.

Sincerely,

C. M. Cauley
Cece McCauley

President